
 
Dear Summer Camp families, 
 
I hope this letter finds you all healthy and well. Thank you for your patience while I took the time to observe our current situation, evaluate 
the available information and make an informed decision about offering summer camp this year. At this time, I’ve decided not to open the 
gym to summer camp or classes for June or July.  
 
That said, you have made an investment into your child’s summer camp and I want to address the financial implications for this decision 
openly and honestly. We have a small savings account that has sustained us and allowed us to pay for rent and utilities while the gym is 
closed. I have applied for both the PPP loan as well as the SBA Economic Disaster loan, and we are still in queue for funding. I anticipate 
the funding any day now, according to our bank. That said, I have every intention to return your payment for camp. As a business owner, I 
would never keep money for which a service is not provided. As soon as our emergency funding comes through, I will be providing any 
requested refunds, minus a small administrative fee to cover the costs of processing.  
 
Once our emergency funding comes through, I will send another email to you offering a refund. If you are in a position to allow us to apply 
your payment to a future service at Intown Stars, then we are happy to do so. To apply your payment as a credit on your account, simply do 
nothing. When you register for any of our programs in the future, that payment will be applied at that time. You may also simply donate the 
summer camp payment as a gesture of support for us as a small business. Should you choose to do this, please reply to the email at that 
time, and thank you so very much, in advance, for your loving generosity. It is truly appreciated.  
 
Please continue to check your emails, social media, and our website for updates. Rest assured I will reach out to you when we are in a 
position to offer you refunds for your payments.  
 
There are many factors that went into this decision. First and foremost, the U.S. has issued guidelines for the states to follow when making 
decisions to lift restrictions and reopen businesses. There are three phases to these guidelines. In order to begin the first phase, states 
should be able to report three main factors: a downward trajectory of documented cases within a 14-day period, the ability to test and 
contact-trace symptomatic people, the and sufficient capacity for the state’s healthcare system to provide necessary medical equipment and 
ICU treatment. Having monitored the statistics daily and checked the CDC and Georgia’s Department of Public Health websites obsessively, 
not to mention scouring multiple news sources way too often than is probably healthy; it is at best, unclear whether any of these factors are 
currently in place. At worst, they simply are not.  
 
On April 29th, the Georgia’s shelter in place restrictions were lifted anyway, and some businesses were allowed to open before the first 
phase of the U.S. guidelines were met. This makes predictions for the trajectory of new infections more of a moving target, and it will be 
weeks before we are able to see the real effects of the policy. It will be during those critical weeks that we would have offered summer 
camps to our community and I cannot in good conscience take that blind risk.  
 
Intown Stars has an obligation to actively protect the health and wellbeing of the children in our care. I don’t believe that we can do that well 
under the current circumstances. And if I cannot provide gymnastics at the very highest level of professionalism and safety, I choose not to 
provide it at all.  
 
Finally, I have an obligation to protect and sustain Intown Stars as a business, for our community and the 65 employees who count on us for 
a paycheck. I promised myself to make decisions based on HOPE, not FEAR. I didn't want to choose to hold summer camps out of FEAR of 
missing revenue, or the FEAR of losing customers, or the FEAR of not being relevant to our community when we open again. I HOPE that 
making this short-term decision will set us up for long-term success. I HOPE that you, our customers, will see that we always put you 
FIRST, and you will return to us when we open out of gratitude for that. and I HOPE that we continue to stay financially stable and will open 
again in the Fall with enthusiastic confidence that we can keep ourselves and the kids safe.  
 
Moving forward, I know that life must go on and we will all have to go back to some semblance of normal activities at some point soon even 
without the guarantee of safety from a vaccine or herd immunity. There will be a time when a robust testing and contact tracing process is in 
place and widely available to the community. There will be a time when there is a safe and effective treatment for those who are sick. And 
there will be a time when the veil of confusion is lifted, and we have clear data on which to base our decisions. When that time comes, we 
will confidently open our doors to the community with a vastly different set of rules and protocols in place, and with the understanding of an 
assumed risk that is impossible to avoid. But I am very clear that now is not that time.  
 
Generally, we use the school district to guide our decisions on closures. Before we open our doors to our recreational and camp kids, I will 
consider the actions of the school districts and how they intend to provide education in the Fall. 
 
Please know how much our camp staff and I value your family as customers of Intown Stars. When I told our camp director, our beloved 
Coach Dede, that we were not going to have camp this summer, I believe I heard her heart stop for a moment. She was in tears. I was in 
tears. This makes us all very sad. Camp is such a blast at Intown Stars. We’re gonna miss the kids and the joy they bring to us. We’re going 
to wish we could offer the loving support to working families that we always have. The relationships we’ve built with our staff and the kids 
and the parents will be dearly missed as well. Personally, this would have been my 7th summer of camp with your incredible kids. My own 
two boys not only grew up spending summers at the gym but have now become junior camp counselors. So it is a loss on many levels. But 
one of our core values is COMMUNITY, and that means protecting it when the time comes.  
 
Thank you again for your support and understanding, and most of all, your trust in us.  
 
In gratitude, 
anna 

 


